
Horizon High School Band Parent Association 

Board Meeting 

October 16, 2014 

Called to order 6 p.m.   

Reviewed September meeting minutes.  Minutes approved.  

Director’s Report 

Season re-cap:   

--Band is in 21st place.  Only top 20 make state.   

--There was a request for a parent forum, but the Board and Mrs. Fleeman agree it is not needed.  People may 

contact a board member.  

--Friendship Cup will be at Prairie View and is not CBA sanctioned.  Bands are grouped by size. Kids can leave 

after the performance. 

--Missed going to Grand Junction, but was the right thing for this year.  Pomona Festival had a lot of 

drawbacks.  Kids brought up not being able to see the ceremonies.  We had one complaint for noise from early 

a.m. practice, but Thornton noise ordinance is 7 a.m. so we are fine.  Had an excellent clinic at CU.  Enjoyed 

the venue even with parking headaches. 

--Friday 10/24 is Middle School Night for our football game.  Middle schoolers will sit in.  Need more snacks.  

--We will not have the candlelight ceremony.   

--Jazz will play at Dazzle on March 9.   

--Will have ER Fundraiser check tomorrow, 10/17. 

--Still have eight students who owe band fees.  Will send them an invoice.   

Financial Report 

Will have an audit in the next month or so.  We submitted for a state sales tax exemption. 

Tom reviewed the balance sheet.   

Trip balance is through the school. Kids need to fill out a form to apply money from their account to the trip.  

Payments must be made by February 15.   

Discussed printing monthly statements of the kids’ accounts.   

General Items 

--Reviewed King Sooper card balances.  

--World’s Finest Chocolate--ordered more mint meltaways. 

--Cookie dough will be delivered to auditorium lobby.  Helpers need gloves.  Students earned $4100, $1150 to 

BPA (not including online orders) 

--Proposal to do Great Harvest Bread Company fundraiser (parent of student). Mrs. Fleeman expressed 

concern about doing too many fundraisers at different times, so decided to overlap and do Butter Braids and 

Great Harvest at the same time.  10/30-11/13.   

--No response on grants or sporting event concessions. 

--Garage sale tabled until next summer 

--Chipotle fundraiser 12/1.  Will send out flyers and include them in email.   

--Collect used clothing by weight for DCAC  by 12/19.  Flyer will go out this week.   

--Have  a UHaul for Friendship Cup, pizza at 1 p.m..  Carts need to be fixed. 

--Nov. 6 Marching Band Celebration.  Dessert, cake (Mary is getting), coffee. 

--Have someone to audit last year’s books.   

Meeting adjourned 7:24 p.m. 



 

 

 

 


